
The Newsletter of the First Presbyterian Church of Carson City 

From the Pastor’s Workshop 

Do you ever take inventory of your life?  When I was in the motorcycle business we had to take inventory twice 
a year.  It was tedious.  “How many nuts and bolts in this box?”  “Looks like about 137 to me.”  No one wanted 
to count the little stuff.  But how about the “little stuff” in our lives?  Do we stop to “take inventory” of our 
prayer lives or our Bible reading?  I know this isn’t little, but who would know?  The answer is, “We will” if we 
are not paying attention to what we are leaving out of our lives. 

Throughout this year your pastors and session have been taking inventory of how God is calling us to be his 
Church and to carry out his mission.  This has led us, as you know, to seek to move into a “room in God’s house” 
that will more effectively enable us to do THE mission of leading people to know and serve Jesus Christ.  In 
this “new room” there is space for all who hear God’s Holy Spirit calling them to be embraced by the 
redeeming work that Jesus alone can do.  It is a space that unambiguously belongs to Jesus.  It is a setting that 
will honor his calling to be doing his mission.  This space is called ECO: A Covenant Order of Evangelical 
Presbyterians.  “Evangelical” simply means “the mission of Good News in Jesus Christ”.  On September 17, The 
Nevada Presbytery voted to dismiss our congregation to ECO and to allow me to remain in the Board of 
Pensions of the PCUSA for health care and pension purposes through to retirement.  This is a “win” for the 
kingdom of God.  On October 19 we will have ONE SERVICE at 10 AM followed by a congregational meeting 
where we will vote to ratify the Presbytery’s action.  You have received the details of this action. They are also 
available in the church office and on our website at fpccarsoncity.org.   

It will be necessary for at least 50% of the congregation to be present at this meeting and for 85% to vote in 
support of this action.  My prayer is that we would be present and support this way beyond either of these 
percentages.  If you have ANY questions about this action and the meeting, PLEASE know that I am VERY 
willing to discuss this with you.  We want all to understand it and to be able to joyfully enter this new space 
together. 

There will be an important CALLED CONGREGATIONAL MEETING immediately following a single 
worship service on Sunday, October 19th.  We will be voting to leave the PCUSA and move to ECO: A 
Covenant Order of Evangelical Presbyterians.  In order to proceed we need 50% of our membership 
in attendance with 85% voting to affirm the move to ECO.  Please mark your calendars and plan to 
attend!  If you need a ride or can offer one for that morning please call the church office at 775-882-
1032. 

(From the Pastor’s Workshop continued next page) 



(Continued from previous page) 

This is key to fulfilling our mission as God’s people.  If we have left out prayer, worship, Bible reading and 
study, and being still to listen to God’s direction we will not be at the disposal of the Holy Spirit.  We not only 
won’t know the mission; we won’t be able to carry it out because we don’t have the message or the direction. 

Fall is a great time to take stock and this fall we are focusing on the reasonableness of our Christian faith.  
When we do this we will be best equipped to tell the world about the uniqueness of Jesus.  Part of taking stock 
is reflecting on who he is and what he has done.  This enables us to know rationally that Jesus’ claims are ones 
that are compelling to us and through us. 

Pascal once said, “Faith has reasons of which reason knows not.”  This is to say that our minds can only take us 
so far, but God has given us great minds that allow us to access the faith he offers so that we may know him.  
And as a result of knowing God we can make known the salvation and redemption Jesus alone makes known.  
This is like being able to tell a starving person how to find the only place there is food. 

None of us needs to be embarrassed to do this, but we may not know how.  This season we will be focusing on 
this in worship and reflecting on it in our Wednesday Bible studies as we gather for a video based series called 
“Defending the Faith.”  This is a great place to bring people who do not know about Christianity, but it is also a 
great learning time for all of us on why our Christian faith is the believable gift that it is. 

I hope you will join us this fall as we grow in knowing our mission to make known Jesus our Lord. 

Faithfully yours in Him, 

Bruce 

Pastor Dan will hold informal discussions about dismissal from PCUSA to ECO on October 12th at 
10:45 a.m. and 12 noon in the Fellowship Hall.  This will be an opportunity for you to ask questions, 
review ECO Theology documents, and talk about anything else in preparation for the congregational 
meeting and vote on the 19th.  Childcare will be available during the 10:45 a.m. time. 

If you have been thinking about becoming a member of this congregation there will be an 
opportunity on Sunday, October 12th at 1:00 p.m. in the church library.  Please call the office at 775-
882-1032 to register. 

If you cannot make this meeting and wish to become a member prior to the congregational meeting 

on October 19th please contact Bruce or Dan for a time of instruction. 



The Presbytery of Nevada’s vote to approve the terms of dismissal that our session and the Presbytery’s 
negotiating team developed together was a huge and important step for our congregation’s future, but it is 
not the entire journey.  I believe that God is clearing the way for us to experience a new re-formation at the 
hands of the Holy Spirit.  Belonging to Jesus is a wild, paradoxical kind of experience.  We have been saved 
and adopted as children of God, and yet we are still being transformed into Christ’s likeness – already but 
not yet.  I am convinced that membership in ECO: A Covenant Order of Presbyterians is the best next step for 
us as we seek to be faithful. 

I do not think it is constructive for us to dwell on the way that things are going in the PCUSA.  We cannot be a 
church defined and motivated by what we are against.  We have to put all our energy into what we are for – 
the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  On Sunday, October 19th, we will have a single worship service and then a called 
Congregational Meeting to vote on the dismissal.  I am asking you to attend this meeting not as a final step 
in the dismissal process but as a first step into a new future of transformation and faith.   

We have to be a church that exists to bring the light of the gospel to the world.  This means we must call on 
the Holy Spirit to help us fight to be faithful.  And by fight, I do not mean polity struggles; I mean against the 
power of the evil one and our own self-centeredness.  It is not in our nature to exist to serve others!  We are 
not predisposed to love people the way that Christ loves the world!  But the power that we have seen in the 
cross and the resurrection of Jesus is also at work within us.  

What will the future look like?  What will the next steps be?  I do not know.  In ECO, we will join a “Mission 
Affinity Group” (MAG) with other churches to help us reflect on our calling and the shape of our local 
community.  Each MAG meeting will be an opportunity for people in our church – formal leadership and 
anyone who wants to step up – to get involved in theological and practical discussions about moving 
forward in serving Jesus.  It is my hope that our MAG and other initiatives in ECO will help guide us into a 
new chapter.   

Dan 

“We are not commending ourselves to you again, but giving you an opportunity to boast about us, so that you may be 
able to answer those who boast in outward appearance and not in the heart. For if we are beside ourselves, it is for 

God; if we are in our right mind, it is for you. For the love of Christ urges us on, because we are convinced that one has 
died for all; therefore all have died. And he died for all, so that those who live might live no longer for themselves, but 

for him who died and was raised for them. 

From now on, therefore, we regard no one from a human point of view; even though we once knew Christ from a 
human point of view, we know him no longer in that way. So if anyone is in Christ, there is a new creation: everything 

old has passed away; see, everything has become new!  All this is from God, who reconciled us to himself through 
Christ, and has given us the ministry of reconciliation; that is, in Christ God was reconciling the world to himself, not 

counting their trespasses against them, and entrusting the message of reconciliation to us. So we are ambassadors for 
Christ, since God is making his appeal through us; we entreat you on behalf of Christ, be reconciled to God. For our sake 

he made him to be sin who knew no sin, so that in him we might become the righteousness of God.” 

2 Corinthians 5:12-21 

Upcoming Youth Events 

October 11 – Movie Night at 7pm in the youth room 

October 31 – Apple Hill trip (morning through afternoon) 

November 14 – Movie Night at 7pm in the youth room 

Our youth group will continue meeting in our new overlapping format on Sunday evenings.  Middle school is 
from 4:30 to 6:15 and High school is from 5:30 to 7:30.   



THE KING’S KIDS – OCTOBER 
 

…Jesus said, ‘Let the little children come to me…for it is to such as these that the kingdom of God belongs.” Luke 18:16 

KING’S KIDS BIBLE EXPERIENCE:  Jesus calls His first disciples and causes a miraculous catch of fish 

           

(1) Jesus was teaching beside the Sea of Galilee.  The crowd was so anxious to hear what Jesus was saying, that they were 
pushing Him toward the sea.  (2) Jesus got into Peter and Andrew’s boat and taught the people from there. (3) Peter and 
Andrew were exhausted after fishing all night, and they hadn’t caught a single fish!  Jesus told them to put their net on 
the other side of the boat, and even though they KNEW that they wouldn’t catch anything, they obeyed. (4) When they 

pulled their net in, they had to ask James and John to help them because there were SO MANY fish! 

       

The fishermen knelt before Jesus, and He told them to follow Him.  Jesus said, “I will make you fishers of men and 
women.” 

KING’S KIDS BIBLE EXPERIENCE  
As we adventure through the King’s Book, we’re looking at JESUS’ life – His miracles, His teaching & His great love for us! 

 

 October 5: Through the Roof!    (Jesus heals a man brought by friends: Mark 2) 
 October 12: Jesus Knows Me!   (Jesus meets a woman at a well:  John 4) 
 October 19: Salt and Light    (Jesus teaches how we should live:  Matthew 5) 
 October 26: Light the Night!  (Special Guest!!!)    (Jesus meets Nicodemus at Night: John 3) 

 

VERSES 

Learn these together as a family; and watch for everyday experiences when God brings a verse to mind for a 
practical application! 

 

“Jesus said, ‘I am the Way, the Truth and the Life.  No one comes to the Father except by Me.”  John 14:6 

“Be doers of the Word, and not hearers only.”  James 1:22 

“How great is the love the Father has lavished on us, that we should be called children of God.” 1 John 3:1 

-and- 

The Gospels:  Matthew, Mark, Luke and John The Gospels:  Matthew, Mark, Luke and John 

 

KING’S KIDS SUNDAY SPECIAL:  OCTOBER 26TH – ALL SAINTS’ DAY CELEBRATION 

As we celebrate “Light the Night with Jesus”, kids are encouraged to come dressed in a BIBLE costume. 

(This can be as simple as a bathrobe & prop, or much more detailed – just have FUN with it!)  



Proverbs 3: 5 Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding; 6 in all your ways 
submit to him, and he will make your paths straight. 

One of the things I’ve realized most recently is that uncertainty is a gift.  Uncertainty viewed from the outside, 
looks like a nuisance and a burden. From the inside, I can tell you that the gift of uncertainty is that it makes 
me lean on God.  It pulls me back to where I should be all the time, relying on Him.  Uncertainty in my life re-
quires me to let go of everything that commands my attention, but is really a distraction from my real purpose 
of concentrating my faith in the Lord.  Uncertainty in my life strips away my ability to control anything and 
makes it necessary for me to listen for His leading. 

Allow me to explain:  If I have no doubt and I am operating in my own counsel or relying on my own ideas to 
make something happen, I am blind at best and heading for disaster at worst.  God gives me the gift of uncer-
tainty by allowing situations in my life to be off-kilter, unpredictable, or changing -- certainly not something I 
naturally want because in my humanness I am dedicated to comfort, predictability and knowing that my life 
goes on from day to day in much the same reliable way.  But if I can explain and expect the life situations to 
come, then I’m not really relying on God, am I?  I am still operating in my own power and not looking to God 
to lead me. So that is the gift of which I speak. 

Singer/songwriter Tim Timmons has a unique gift of putting these thoughts into songs. Twelve years ago he 
was diagnosed with an incurable cancer and given five years to live.  Somewhere in the midst of this devastat-
ing diagnosis, he realized that, though he’d been a Christian all his life, he suspected that the way he had been 
living life looked like he had been asking Jesus to bless Tim’s efforts instead of asking Jesus to lead and show 
him how to follow. In his song, “Cast My Cares” he challenges us to give over all uncertainty and doubt to 
Christ and let Him show us His way of doing life. 

 In the middle of the night, when worry finds me, in the middle of a fight, 

 when strength is gone, in the middle of a fire, when fear is closing in, You are,  

 You are my song.  You’re my hope when hope is gone. 

 I will cast my cares on You, the Almighty. I will cast my cares on You, ‘cause You're good. 

 I will cast my cares on You, ‘cause You love me, You love me.  Oh, oh, because You love me. 

 God of glory, You are able through Your power to be faithful. God of mercy, ev’ry moment, You are  near to me. 

 In the middle of the night, I’ll pray with confidence. In the middle of a fight, You’re greater still. 

 In the middle of a fire, Your love is holding me. You are, You are my song.  You’re my hope when hope is gone. 

 © 2011 SimpleTense Songs / Letsbebeautiful / Sony/ATV Cross Keys Publishing. 

There is an older song, written by the prolific hymnodist Fanny Crosby, that speaks of letting Jesus lead us in 
all things -- especially in the face of uncertainty.  The song, “All the Way My Savior Leads Me” was written in 
response to an uncertainty in her life.  Fanny, blind from the time she was 6 weeks old, relied on her Lord and 
Savior for everything. It is said that Fanny Crosby found herself needing $5.00 one day and not knowing how to 
obtain it, began praying about the situation.  Within a few minutes a stranger appeared at her door with just 
the right amount.  Fanny had no way to account for this but to attribute it to God hearing her prayer and act-
ing upon it.  In her gratitude, she penned the words to the hymn, “All the Way My Savior Leads Me”. 

 All the way my Savior leads me--What have I to ask beside? 

 Can I doubt His tender mercy, Who thru life has been my Guide? 

 Heav’nly peace, divinest comfort, Here by faith in Him to dwell! 

 For I know, what’e’er befall me, Jesus doeth all things well; 

 For I know, what’e’er befall me, Jesus doeth all things well. 
 All the way my Savior leads me--Cheers each winding path I tread, 

 Gives me grace for ev’ry trial, Feeds me with the living bread. (Continued next page) 



WOMEN’S THURSDAY AFTERNOON Bible Study 
Group will meet October 9 at 1:30 p.m. in the church 
library.  They are studying “PARABLES, The Greatest 
Stories Ever Told” by John White.  This group meets 
the second Thursday of every month.  For further 
information please contact Charlotte Fenlon at 775-
885-8894. 

Please come join the DESERT SCHOONERS in the 
Fellowship Hall on Tuesday, October 28 at 11:30 a.m.  
Rob and Jenny Scanland will share their trip to Belize 
with us.  Bring a sack lunch.  Drinks and dessert will be 
provided.  Contact Sandy Ehresman for further 
information at 775-885-8230. 

Get your cookie recipes ready!  We are having a CHURCH COOKIE SWAP Saturday, November 22, 
2:00-4:00 p.m.  

Watch upcoming bulletins and the November Trumpet for further details.  If you would like to help, 
please see Sherri Chenin. 

A fall friendship supper is in the planning process for 
the evening of Saturday, October 25. 

To be a host house or to attend this event please see 
George or Marylee Branson during coffee hour. 

(continued  from previous page) 

  

 Tho my weary steps may falter And my soul athirst may be, 

 Gushing from the Rock before me, Lo! a spring of joy I see;  

 Gushing from the Rock before me, Lo! a spring of joy I see. 
 All the way my Savior leads me--O the fullness of His love! 

 Perfect rest to me is promised In my Father’s house above. 

 When my spirit, clothed immortal, Wings its flight to realms of day, 

 This my song thru endless ages: Jesus led me all the way; 

 This my song thru endless ages: Jesus led me all the way. 

   ~ Public Domain   Fanny Crosby and Robert Lowry 

So my prayer in the coming days is that we all would see the uncertainty in our lives as a gift of God, that we 
would ask Him daily to take our lives and use them as He wills and that we would ask Jesus to lead us where 
He wants us to be. 

Yours for the journey, 
Karen  



THE DEACONS THANK YOU for your generous support in restocking the food closet. 

There are still a few specific items needed.  Please contact Norma Summey at 775-267-1917 and she 
will let you know what is needed. 

Abused and neglected children who are removed from their families often need to live outside of 
their communities, away from everything familiar, and with uncertain futures. 

In Nevada’s rural communities, many children, including teens and sibling groups, are in need of a 
safe and nurturing home. Foster parents provide a temporary home so these children can heal and 
feel supported. 

Foster parents can be single or married, male or female. They can be working, or a stay-at-home 
parent. They can also be retired with grown children. 

There are many types of care that may be more suitable for your home situation: 

• Emergency shelter care 

• Short term and long term care 

• Respite care 

• Adoption 

To learn more on how you can become a licensed foster parent with the State of Nevada, please call 
1-888-423-2659, or go to www.dcfs.state.nv.us. 

World Communion Sunday offers congregations a distinctive 
opportunity to experience Holy Communion in the context of 
the global community of faith.  The first Sunday of October has 
become a time when Christians in every culture break bread 
and pour the cup to remember and affirm Christ as the Head of 
the Church.  On this day, we remember that we are part of the 
whole body of believers. 

John 3:16-17 

“For God so loved the world that 
he gave his only Son, so that every-
one who believes in him may not 
perish but may have eternal life. 
Indeed, God did not send the Son 
into the world to condemn the 
world, but in order that the world 
might be saved through him.” 



Did you know that each month we mail our Trumpet newsletter to keep you informed about the 
activities of the church? However when you leave the area for a period of time the Post Office 
returns your newsletter to the church and we are required to pay for its return.  At that time we take 
you off the mailing list until we are notified of your return.  That notification sometimes doesn’t 
happen and you are then missing out on the church news. 

Please notify us before you depart as a “snowbird” or just for a few weeks or months away so that we 
can either forward your Trumpet to the new address or stop it for the time that you are away. 

We would appreciate your help with this as you make your travel plans any time throughout the 
year.  If you are moving it is also important to call the office or email your change of address to 
char@fpccarsoncity.org. 

Thank you, 
Office Staff 

Remember to turn your clocks back one hour at 
bedtime on Saturday, November 1. 

Tis that time of year again for our leaders 
to review our budget needs for 2015. 
Please begin by looking at your 2014 
budgets. Lets plan for the future but also 
trim your budgets where you can. Talk to 
those on your committees, what ideas do 
they have for the new year - events, 
equipment, supplies, projects - consider 
your whole committee and what God is 
leading you, your committee members and 
our volunteers to in the new year. 

Time Line: 

Budget planning forms and information 
will be out the first of October 

Filled out forms are due back to Charlene 
in the office no later than Monday, October 
20th or sooner. 

Session Budget meeting will be Tuesday, 
November 4th., 5:30 p.m. 

Thank you in advance for your input in a 
timely manner. 

Administration Committee 

DUE TO THE CHANGE in possible denominational 
affiliation the new pictorial directory has been 
postponed until Spring of 2015. 

We are still looking for a part-time, 17 hour per 
week, person to fill a position in payroll and 
accounting.  Experience in accounting and 
computers are necessary.  Call Charlene at 775-
882-1032 for details. 
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Friday, October10 

Have something interesting to share? 

Please send your articles to Dawn Berger: 

dawn@fpccarsoncity.org 
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See calendar for due dates. Trumpet mailing prepared 
by a team led by Bette Denning. 

 

October 5: “No Shame” Romans 1:16-17 

October 12: “Love Beyond Reason” Romans 5:1-11 

October 19: “Maintain Good Deeds” Titus 3:1-7 
Followed by Called Congregational Meeting 

October 26: “Re-Formation” Hebrews 4 
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